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Presentation of books to Pusat Ehsan by High Commissioner

The High Commissioner  of  India,  His  Excellency Ajaneesh Kumar visited Pusat
Ehsan Al-Ameerah Al-Hajjah Maryam on Thursday, 30th January 2020 and presented the
organization’s library with a set of children’s books for its special needs students. 



The High Commissioner also made a charitable donation of B$ 1000 to  Pengiran
Datin Hajah Noraini binti Pengiran Dipa Negara Laila Diraja Pengiran Haji Abdul Momin,
Executive Trustee of Pusat Ehsan. Dato Paduka Haji Mohd Alimin bin Haji Abdul Wahab,
Senior Trustee and Pg Sarimah binti Pg Haji Abd Latiff, member of the Board of Trustee
were also present on the occasion.





Some of the children from Pusat Ehsan reenacted their Bollywood dances which
they had learnt and performed at the Cultural Talent Festival held in December 2019. 



The High Commission of India has been regularly supporting Pusat Ehsan.  Visiting
Cultural troops from India have also been giving special performances at Pusat Ehsan to
entertain the students.  Since June 2018, the High Commission has been conducting Yoga
classes twice a week for the benefit of the special needs students of the organization.



During his visit,  the High Commissioner lauded the commendable and important
role played by Pusat Ehsan Al-Ameerah Al-Hajjah Maryam for the care and rehabilitation
of the special needs children in Brunei Darussalam. 
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